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	Nursery


	This week, the children have settled in well and have learnt the routines very quickly. We have made new friends in our groups and learnt new Nursery rhymes.  What a lovely start to school life children.  Well done!

	Reception

	
	Thank you to everyone who was able to attend the 'Numeracy Inspire Workshop' this week; it was lovely to see so many of you and we know the children really enjoyed and appreciated it as well. We hope you all found it useful and will continue to support your children at home with the numeracy activities and games. 
In Literacy this week we have been learning the names of the Oxford Reading Tree Characters and matching their names to their pictures. Children will soon be bringing home their home readers and word wallets with key words for you to practise with them. 
Everyone has drawn a self-portrait of themselves and has been happy to talk about what they look like and specific features. The children are continuing to learn the rules and are trying hard. Well done.

	Year 1

	1C
	This week we have been drawing maps to show the route that Goldilocks took to get to the Three Bears’ Cottage. Well done to Abigail, Lakisha, Ali, Amelia, Kayden and Georgie for super maps including a park, river, houses and shops. 
We have also been thinking about one more and one less. A special well done to Kayden and Rehan for using large numbers!

	1H
	This week in class 1H we have been thinking about how Goldilocks might have found her way to the three bears' house. The children decided that she might have used a map. This prompted a lot of lively discussion about what sort of things could be found in and around the forest and how these features might be represented on a map. Ishaq and Elham took great care in creating maps that were incredibly detailed and were very well thought out. It is wonderful to see the children continuing their learning and consolidating their understanding outside the classroom so please may I extend a huge thank you to everyone for putting so much effort into completing the homework challenges and reading diaries and for also ensuring that they were handed in on time. Keep up the great work, class 1H!

	1J
	This week in literacy, 1J have been retelling the story of Goldilocks and the Three Bears and we have created our own individual booklets. In numeracy we have been focusing on one more and one less of a given number and are now moving on to doubles. We have been trying our best to always remember our manners as that is our class focus and we do our uniform check every morning to make sure that we're all looking smart! We were so pleased to win the punctuality award last week and hope we do so again this week!

	Year 2

	2D
	This week we have really been getting stuck into our topic of the Great Fire of London. We have been beginning to learn about Samuel Pepys and his diaries and have also begun our class story about the Fire. We have been thinking about the materials that were used to build houses over 400 years ago, using our learning from our science investigations to support our understanding of how different materials might be safer to build with. Outdoor Education was fantastic and Mr McLaren gave us a wonderful demonstration of how the wind can help fire to spread. We have all worked really hard this week!

	2N
	In Literacy my group have been looking at place value and finding the hundreds, tens and units in 3 digit numbers. In literacy we have continued to look at traditional tales and have retold a story and changed the ending by reversing the roles of the good and bad characters. In IPC we are looking at the Great Fire of London and have thought about how the wooden houses being close together made the fire worse.

	2W
	What an amazing week we have had! Linked to our topic ‘The Great Fire of London’, we have been investigating further why the fire spread so quickly. We were very lucky to witness a model house burning in our Outdoor Education with Mr McLaren which has helped us to understand how quickly wood and straw can burn. We then looked at the embers and ash left over from the fire. Also, we pretended to be bakers in Pudding Lane and have made bread dough to look at how some materials can change when they are mixed together and then squashed or pulled. Well done to all of Year 2 for their super enthusiasm! 
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	Year 3

	3A
	3A have had a great week at school and are learning lots. We have been learning about light and how it reacts to different materials. We learnt that some material is good at letting light pass through and some completely block it all together. In Numeracy we are working hard at learning different methods to add numbers and are now adding bigger numbers. We have had great fun creating our IPC displays and even created a life size Ug! Well done to Adil who has been working hard to improve his handwriting. This is our 'Eye for Detail' focus this term.

	3C
	In literacy this week we have been on a journey through three different settings. The children have been describing their journey through a scary setting, a peaceful setting and a setting from the Stone Age. The vocabulary that they came up with was fantastic! I really enjoyed reading about their journeys. In Science this week, we have been light investigators! The children have been investigating what materials let light pass through and the direction in which light travels. Keep up the hard work year 3.

	3M
	This week in 3M we have been learning about how light travels through different materials in science. We used some new vocabulary to describe them: opaque, translucent and transparent. In Miss Mee's literacy set we have been describing a stone age setting, using our senses to think of adjectives. In maths we have practising how to add and subtract numbers using mental methods. Well done to all of the children who handed their homework in on time this week. Remember that homework is now given out on Fridays and needs to be handed in the following Thursday.

	Year 4

	4A
	This week in 4A, we went on a walk in the wildlife area to begin to gather some ideas for our literacy work. We used our senses to describe what we could see, hear and feel and this will help us to create tension and suspense in our writing. In Science, we have continued looking at animals, including humans. We focused on the different types of teeth that animals have and their uses. In PE, we have been looking at Diwali dances. We continued to learn about the world, focusing on geographical vocabulary, including continent and capital city.

	4M
	This week in 4M, we have continued to use our writing to build tension and suspense. We have been on a walk through the wildlife area, thinking about how we can use our senses to write effective setting descriptions. In numeracy, we have been working on our mental and written addition and subtraction skills. In PE, we have been looking at Diwali dances. We have continued working on our Geography skills, thinking about different continents around the world and the countries that are in each of these.

	4W
	This week in 4W, we have been writing a description of a setting for a mystery story. We went on an outdoor walk to help generate ideas for our writing, thinking about what we could see, hear and feel. In numeracy, we have been working on our mental and written addition and subtraction skills. We have started a new dance topic in PE, looking at Diwali dances. In Science, we have continued looking at animals, including humans. We focused on the different types of teeth that animals have and their uses. We also researched about the different continents and which countries are in each of these.

	Year 5

	5A
	Hi everyone. This week we have been working on character descriptions in Literacy. We have been trying hard to use powerful adjectives to describe behaviour and physical appearance. We have been working hard to complete number sequences and to order numbers in Maths and in IPC we enjoyed creating our Viking shields. Keep working hard 5A. Well done to Alisha and Noor for their appearance in Good Work assembly last week.

	5L
	This week we have been working hard.  In Literacy we have been planning and writing a character description – some of the children have fantastic ideas.  In 5L we still need to continue to focus on lining up quietly and listening to all instructions in the classroom, but we have enjoyed our multi-purpose space session on Wednesday lunchtimes.

	5W
	This week in 5W we have been creating our own Viking Shields, ready to dive into our IPC work next week! We also had Villa Vitality spend the day with us on Thursday.  All the children had a great time learning about how we can look after our bodies. Well done 5W; keep up the good work!

	Year 6

	What a busy week in Year 6. During Literacy we have been writing diary entries from the point of view of the central character, Michael. In particular, we have been applying our knowledge of formal and informal language. In Numeracy we have been looking at place value and adding and subtracting decimals. Set 3 has been practising mental addition. Meanwhile, in IPC we have been unravelling the mysteries of the past and exploring historical civilizations. Congratulations to 6W for achieving 100% attendance. Keep up the good work.
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www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 
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DORRINGTON NEWS: 26th September 2014





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Tuesday, 30th September 2014 – Individual pupil photographs


Wednesday, 1st October 2014 – Harvest Assembly – 6T


Thursday, 16th October 2014 – African-Caribbean Evening


Monday, 20th October 2014 – Parents Evening 4pm-7pm


Friday, 24th October 2014 – Pink Day for Breast Cancer – Non-Uniform Day


Friday, 24th October 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM


Monday, 3rd November 2014 – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS

















THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES





NURSERY PLAYGROUND 


Please do not allow your children to play on the slide/climbing frame and bikes in the Nursery playground at the end of the school day.   


This equipment is for the use of Nursery children during 


the school day ONLY.


Thank you for your co-operation.








ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
1H�
99.57%�
KS2�
5W�
99.17%�
�
REC�
RW�
97.50%�
Year 3�
3M�
97.41 %�
�
Year 1�
1H�
99.57%�
Year 4�
4M/4W�
94.64%�
�
Year 2�
2W�
99.17%�
Year 5�
5W�
99.17%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6S�
99.11%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RW/1H   �
NO LATES�
KS2 Winners�
3A/5L/6S�
NO LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
1C�
5 LATES�
 KS2 MostLates�
3M�
6 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is -------------------- Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   --	    KS2	    --





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT        KS1	2D	KS2	4A/6W

















YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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RESPECT Curriculum 2014-15





As part of our RESPECT Curriculum, this year the whole school will focus on “eye for the detail” – looking at making small changes that will enhance behaviour, manners, uniform and presentation of work.  This half term the school focus is on being smart in our uniform and wearing it with pride – making sure ties are straight, shirts are tucked in, shoes are clean.  Each year group has also chosen something to focus on:


Year group�
Eye for Detail


�
�
Reception�
Good manners – saying please, thank you, excuse me


�
�
Year 1�
Being polite and greeting people correctly


�
�
Year 2�
Presentation in books – writing the learning objective clearly, drawing margins with a ruler neatly�
�
Year 3�
Neat handwriting and taking pride in presentation of work�
�
Year 4�
Neat handwriting and taking pride in presentation of work�
�
Year 5�
Correct formation of joined handwriting


�
�
Year 6�
Using manners to respond to questions appropriately 


�
�
Please support your child at home by discussing our RESPECT focus with them.





HARVEST FESTIVAL ASSEMBLY


On Wednesday 1st October 2014 we will be holding our Harvest Festival assembly.  Between now and Wednesday 1st October, could you please donate any tinned food (soups, vegetables or fruit) and packed or boxed food which should be brought into school and left on the stage in the hall. If you wish to donate fresh fruit, vegetables or flowers, these must be brought into school on the day of the assembly.  We would also be grateful if you could send in carrier bags to pack the food in for distribution.





RECEPTION/SECONDARY TRANSFER SEPTEMBER 2015


Birmingham Admissions website is now open for online applications for a Reception/Secondary School place in September 2015.  Apply online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions" ��www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions�. 


The closing date for Reception applications is 15th January 2015. 


The closing date for Secondary applications is 31st October 2014.





The ICT suite will be open for you to use the computers to apply online on 


Parents Evening on Monday, 20th October 4pm – 7pm.





























“Together we are stronger"








